
 
 

 
 
  
 
DATE: August 17, 2021 
 
TO: All Offerors’ 
 
FROM: City of Brookhaven Purchasing Department  

RE: RFQu No. 21-110, Engineering and Design Services, GDOT PI # 0017808  

Peachtree Creek Greenway From Briarwood Road To SR 155 – Phase III 

Please see Addendum No. 1 for the above-referenced solicitation. 
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1.  The following change has been made to the above-referenced solicitation.  
        
 Questions and Answers   

 
 2.  All other terms and conditions remain the same.  
 
 
 



 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 
RFQu NO. 21-110 

Engineering and Design Services, GDOT PI # 0017808  
Peachtree Creek Greenway From Briarwood Road To SR 155 – Phase III 
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A. The following are questions received and City of Brookhaven responses for the above-referenced 

solicitation:  
 
1. What level of environmental survey and NEPA was completed for previously designed and 

constructed segments? If any, can those documents be made available? 
Nothing was prepared for Phase I.  To date, an Ecology Resource Survey Report has been 
prepared for Phase II.  Anything related to the project will be available to the selected 
Consultant. 

 
2. Can participation by FBE firms count towards the City’s stated 10% DBE goal? Additionally, is 

the GDOT DBE registry an acceptable list for sourcing DBE/FBE firms? 
The 10% DBE goal is not a requirement for a design contract. Therefore, it has been 
removed from this RFQ.   
 

3. Will the City be acquiring any identified Right of Way and or Easements needed for the project 
utilizing the consultants Right of Way Plans? 
Yes.  
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